

FISKERTON-CUM-MORTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 18/05/2026

Present: Cllrs H Boffy (Chair), H.Gibbins, G Miller, A. Aujla-Jones, D. Priestley and R. Watts. Cllr. K Melton (part) Two members of the public.

26/015 Apologies – acceptance and approval – received and approved from Cllr Price

26/016 Declarations of interest - To receive declarations of interest on items on the agenda in accordance with the provisions of the Localism Act 2011. There were none

26/017 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 20th. April 2026. approved

26/018 Clerk's update and received correspondence

- a) Suggestion for a first aid course - Clerk to further investigate costs and benefits
- b) National Grid CPO (update) - No update
- c) "Stop the Bleed" - Cllr Priestley provided an update – and is in receipt of 3 "kits". Installation possibilities were discussed. Clerk to investigate the cost of a new cabinet in Fiskerton.
- d) Clerk advised of a concern raised by a member of the public, which is ongoing and confidential.

26/019 Reports from District and County Councillors Cllr Melton advised of the Annual meeting of the District Council to be held on 19th May., and developments relating to potential Unitary Authority changes.

26/020 Questions from Members of the Public.

A member of the public suggested an alternative storage solution for the "stop the bleed" kit. Clerk to investigate.

26/021 Planning Matters.

Applications for comment – a) 26/00061/HOUSE, Sherbrooke Station Road Fiskerton NG25 0UG, Proposed extensions to the property and remove 1 tree

Support	6	Object	0	Abstain	0
---------	---	--------	---	---------	---

26/022 Finance

a) To approve payments made:-

20/4/26	British Gas	Utilities	£	16.65
---------	-------------	-----------	---	-------

30/4/26	Service charge	£	7.00
05/5/26	Zurich Ins	Annual Insurance	£ 401.00
05/5/26	Church Hall	Hall Hire	£ 30.00
05/5/26	Payroll		£ 343.60

All ongoing contracts or previously authorised

Approved

b) Capital Working Group

- (i) receive notes from previous meeting – received and noted
- (ii) set date and agenda for next meeting - The meeting was agreed to be held on 1st. June 2026 at 19.00

- c) Chairs allowance** Chair proposed an allowance of £100 to recognise the contribution of individuals to the community – all present supported.

26/023 Communications and website

- a) To receive verbal update from Chair on Web and Email migration progress
- Chair advised that the Website is nearly ready, and that, having discussed the situation, that council emails will be hosted by the provider rather than Microsoft. Significant progress is expected in the next month.

26/024 Friends of the Village Green

- a) To receive update - no update

26/025 Sports and gala association

- a) To receive update - received and noted
- b) Monthly safety reports. – ongoing, nothing new of note, next inspection 29/5/26

26/026 Forthcoming social events no additional update

26/027 Footpaths No response from the rights of way team, clerk to progress.
Classification of footpaths to be considered.

Footpath 15 to be revisited.

26/028 Village Maintenance

- a) Dog and waste bins - no update from the streetscene team
- b) Tree Survey - no update (clerk to advise at next meeting)
- c) Drain at the corner of Main Street and Station Road to be chased.

26/029 Date of next meeting: Monday 15th. June 2026 at The Arthur Radford Centre, Cooks Lane

Meeting closed at 20 31